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Week commencing 14/03/2022 
 

Pavlova class Hugo V/Cleo/Zaib-un-nisa/Olivia 
Sky Brown class Ziggy and Bruno 

Rosen class Mustafah and Sonny H 
Simone Biles class Erin and Rita 

Rashford Class Vincent and Ramone 
                              Malala class Nina and Maimuna 

Kadeena Cox class Natalia and Miller 
Sir Captain Tom Moore class Deshawn/Maya/Alma/Bart 

  
 
 

Message from Neela 
 
Hello everyone,  
 
We have had a lovely science week with plenty of enriching science 
activities happening all over the school. Thank you to all of our teachers 
for being so creative, and thank you to Josh, our science lead, for 
organising! 
We are currently exploring ways that we can get more parents involved in 
school, especially those parents who haven’t had a chance to get involved 
yet. If you have any ideas, do come and write on the sheets we have in 
the playground at the beginning and end of each day. 
We have had a few reports from children about on line behaviour that 
happens outside of school. This is mainly in Years 4-6. Could I please 
remind you all to check your child’s on line activity each day? This way 
you can catch things early if they are going wrong, and you can have open 
and honest conversations about being safe. We are always happy to 
support if that helps, just get in touch either with me, or with Siobhan, our 
computing lead and Year 2 teacher.  
We had a fantastic assembly from Year 2, and we are really looking 
forward to welcoming Year 1 parents and carers in on Tuesday for their 
class assembly. 
Enjoy the rest of the weekend, and I look forward to seeing you all  next 
week.  
 
 
Neela 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Tuesday 22nd March 2.40pm, 
Year 1 assembly 
 
Thursday 31st March, FROGS 
Easter Egg Hunt 
 
Thursday 31st March, WAMHS 
coffee morning 
 
Friday 1st April, End of term, 
1pm finish 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
Nursery – aNNa pavlova class 
 
As part of British Science Week, we have been looking at the lifecycle of a plant and growing some seeds. So far, 
we have planted Peas, Sunflowers, Pumpkins and Basil. Over the next few weeks, we will record the changes we 
observe.  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
receptioN – sky browN class 
 
During science week, Reception have been learning 
about different life cycles. So far, we have learnt 
about the lifecycle of frogs, butterflies and chickens. 
Also, we are doing lots of planting at the moment to 
help us learn about the lifecycle of plants too. 
 
 



 

 
 

year two – simoNe biles class 
 
This week has been science week we made representations of the lungs and how they worked using different art 
materials. We also looked at pictures taken with a microscope and had to guess what the picture were before 
zooming out. We really love science in our class. 
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year oNe – roseN class 
 
Year 1 loved their Science week activities. We pretended to be Gentoo Penguins in Antarctica and used pegs 
for beaks as we collected suitable pebbles for our nests.  
 

 
 



 
 
 
year Four – malala class 
 
 Year 4 Malala have been loving British Science Week. We found out how scientists determine the age of a shark. 
We’ve been enquiring whether we can determine the age of a human based off their height too. 
 
 

 
                                                               
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

year three – rashFord class  
 
 
Year 3 are having a fantastic week of learning. 
We have done extremely exciting experiments 
for science, including remaking the digestive 
system with old tights and a STEM challenge for 
our class friend, Rodrick. Well done year 3, you 
are a brilliant bunch! 
 
.  
 
 



year Five – kadeeNa biles class 
 
   

As part of the recent International Women’s Day, Year 5 discussed themes around bias, stereotypes, 
discrimination and equality. We then learnt about and drew a selection of inspirational women from the past and 
present that included Emma Raducanu, Malala Yousafzai, Emmeline Pankhurst, Mae Jemison, Helen Sharman, 
Oprah Winfrey and The Queen. 
                

 
 
 

year six – sir captaiN tom moore 
 

 
‘Year 6 have enjoyed science week, examining optical illusions, including the famous Jastrow 
Illusion. We also look at the Ebbinghaus Illusion and had a go at creating our own’. 
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Rashford 
98% Well done year 3 

Pavlova 96% 
Sky 97% 
Rosen 93% 
Simone  94% 
 Malala 96% 
Kadeena  95%  
Sir Captain Tom  97%  
Whole School 96% 

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child’s absence or late attendance. 
Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk  
 


